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North Arkansas Fly Fishers meetings 
are held on the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month. Meetings are held at the Van 
Matre Senior Center located at 1101 
Spring St Mountain Home, AR 
72653.  Membership meeting starts at 
7:00 pm.  All members and guests are 
welcome and encouraged to attend. 

NAFF Board of Director’s meetings 
are held on the first Tuesday of the 
month at 1:00 pm 1st Security Bank 
on 9th St. All members are welcome 
and encouraged to attend. 

Visit North Arkansas Fly Fishers 
Online at 

www.northarkansasflyfisher.org 

Officers 

President — Ken Sickels ……(870) 321-2661 
Vice President — Tom Emerick (870) 499-3382 
Secretary —  Pat Smith ..….. (870) 404-0747 
 Treasurer — David Hea …….(870) 421-7078  

Directors 

Conservation — Tommy Hagan ..(870) 430-2091 
Property — Kevin Boddy……..(870) - 421-7804  
Education — Fred Stumpf…...870-421-3746 
Membership — Paul Ashton …(870) 425-9230 
Past President — Mike Tipton ..(870) 404-8845 
Appd. by President — Vern Berry (870) 421-0720 

Tale Waters is published 2nd Tues-
day of each month. Article deadline is 
1st Tuesday of the month.  
Staff: Mike Tipton & Rita Billbe 
Contact:  
       sowbug@northarkansasflyfisher.org 
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In July of 2016 the Tiptons and 
the Brower/Taylors hired two 
narrowboats to cruise a canal 
between England and Wales. 
The cruise lasted 10 days, trav-
ersed more than 75 miles, trans-
ited 50 locks, and consumed 
many memorable meals in 
lockside pubs. There was one 
medical emergency, a few 
groundings, and many friendly 
encounters with the natives. 
During the January program 
Mike and Schuler will show a 
“few” pictures and talk about 
this adventure.  Karen and Mar-
cia may add appropriate com-
ments from the sidelines.   

Sowbug is Coming! 

It’s the New Year and the Sowbug 
Roundup is just three months 
away! Every seat for a fly tyer is 
filled. All vendors have been se-
lected. Soliciting for local and na-
tional donors has started. The 
20th Annual Sowbug Roundup is 
scheduled to start on Thursday, 
March 23 whether we are ready or 
not. We will be ready! 

In past years kids 12 or under have 
been admitted to the show free 
when accompanied by a paying 
adult. This year will be different. 
An adult accompanied by a kid 12 
or under will be admitted free. 
Only one adult per kid! Terry 
Briggs is planning an outstanding 
program and selection of goodies 
for kids on the Saturday show day. 

We still need a lot of volunteers; 
manning the front door, helping 
with the auctions and raffles, and 
helping with the Sowbug Shindig. 

Cont. next page 

Mike and Schuylerôs  

Narrowboat Adventure 

Setting up for Sowbug 2016 

Schuyler Brower cons a nar-

rowboat on a British Canal. 
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January Presidentôs  

Message 

NAFF Christmas Party—2016 

A quick look into 2017 Club activ-
ities that benefit participating 
Club members: Beginning and 
intermediate  tying session(s), Sow-
bug,  casting sessions , picnics, Oc-
tober guest speaker, Christmas 
party,  weekly tying sessions at Dal-
lys with Fred (a great way to learn, 
ask questions and share that suc-
cessful fly that catches fish),  
monthly meetings  with various 
programs and guest speakers. 
Hope to see members participate 
in these various events. If you have 
any ideas for events, class etc. that 
would benefit members, please let 
me or any Board member know.  

 If you want to participate, the 
Club has various opportunities in 
2017: Trout Tourney in Cotter, 
Trout Fest, Trout Days, Outdoor 
Adventure, Kids’ Fishing Derby 
and Home School Class.  

Any feedback from the Christmas 
Party? 

Sowbug — from page 1 

Weather Cancellation 
Policy 

NAFF Activities or Meet-
ing will be cancelled or 
postponed when the 
Mountain Home Public 
Schools Cancel Classes. 

Check KTLO radio web-
site for school closing 

info. 

Lists will be passed around, but 
you can contact me at any time! 
And most of you have something 
in your closet or garage that 
should be dusted off and allowed 
to see the light of day at a Sowbug 
auction or raffle. 

You can contact me (Mike Tipton) 
at 870-404-8845 or at michaeltip-
ton@centurytel.net. 

Currently looking for a fall speak-
er that will benefit members.  Any 
ideas Club members?  

Hopefully water levels will allow 
some great fishing this winter and 
spring.  

Be safe and great fishing. 

Ken Sickels—President 
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Every one of us has seen illegal 
fishing at Dry Run Creek. Often, 
we are unwilling to cause a scene 
by calling out the violation or are 
given a brush off.  Usually that is 
as far the issue goes because we 
don’t call AGFC to report the vio-
lation, rather we whine to each 
other about the lack of enforce-
ment. Stop it! If you see a viola-
tion call the AGFC poaching hot 
line 1 (800) 482-9262! A game 
warden will be sent as soon as pos-
sible. Even if no game warden is 
sent, the call is recorded and the 
places that get lots of call get more 
enforcement. Don’t give AGFC 
the excuse to say “No one told us 
that there is a problem at Dry Run 
Creek.”! 

All 324 fly tying slots have been 
filled by some of the best tiers in 
the world. We have also increased 
the number of youth tiers and lady 
tiers. There are also two British 
tiers, two Japanese tiers and one 
Danish tier this year. For Featured 
Tiers, we have Kyle Hand, Mike 
Morphew, Fishy Fullum and Jeff 
Hines. So far we have two tying 
classes with Mike George teaching 
deer hair stacking and Jere Ander-
son teaching tying the IFFF Fly 
Tying Group Bronze Award flies. 
The final schedule will be pub-
lished next month of all 120 tiers. 
All in all, we are going to have the 
best group of tiers yet! 

Fred DuPre' 

Membership Report Stop Whining about Dry 
Run Creek! 

The 1st quarter is our main renew-
al period for memberships, with 
62% of all members coming up 
for renewal. To try to keep the re-
newal process simple for most 
members, we will try to handle 
these renewals at either the club 
meetings or the Sowbug member-
ship desk. 

Hard copy renewal notices will be 
provided for those who will not be 
attending Sowbug or the meetings. 
A reminder notice will be emailed 
to all members coming up for re-
newal, so we can determine who 
will require hard copy forms.  

After several hundred emails, 65 
phone calls and a lot of muttering, 
we are almost complete with our 
club email address verification pro-
cess. 16 club members were not 
receiving newsletters and club no-
tices, several others had incorrect 
phone numbers and other contact 
information. Thank you all for 
your patience amidst my email on-
slaught. That being said, we still 
have 12 members that have not 
returned phone messages, and 22 
still to be contacted. 

When you change your email ad-
dress, phone number or other con-
tact information, please let us 
know! 

Paul Ashton -  Membership 

Legal Fishing at Dry Run Creek 

Sowbug Tyers Update 
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Water levels are running at 265 cfs 
(avg. 350) and water clarity has 
been clear. The river has been very 
low over the last few weeks. The 
brown trout have been hitting 
black and olive woolies well and 
rainbows have been hitting Craw-
ford’s Guppies and small nymphs 
below a Y2k.  Look for the deeper 
pools for trout with some size. The 
days with colder temps have been 
fishing better than fair weather 
days. Layer up and get out on the 
cold days. It can be worth the ex-
tra trouble.  

Tight lines, 

Mark Crawford 

870-955-8300 

www.springriverfliesandguides.com 

Spring River Fishing Report 
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Finally, some cooler weather as 
well as cooler water temps which 
of course brings on our annual 
spawn which as of now Jan 5th is 
hot and heavy. 

Of course, I would warn that tram-
pling on active redds is not good 
for our fishery so avoid the light 
gravel areas.  They are oval shaped 
with a hole and a hump behind 
the hole.  Rainbows as well as the 
brown trout are actively feeding on 
the eggs that get washed down 
stream.  Matching or getting close 
to the size and color is an effective 
method of catching lots of fish 
now.  Being careful not to spook 
these fish is important so using a 
long leader and a small indicator 
will help in this regard.  Keeping 
the fly line a good distance away 
from the fish is important and the 
long leader (up to 15 feet) will 
help achieve this.  Using fluorocar-
bon tippet, a size higher than you 
normally would use will also help 
you keep the fish on. A 4 or 3X 
tippet when fishing for bigger fish 
will help you play the fish for a 
shorter length of time as well as 

prevent losing it. 

At this time of year, I like to use 
unreal eggs with a glass bead in 
them on wadeable water.  The 
glass bead acts as the weight and 
bounces along the bottom pretty 
much just like a real egg.  Another 
popular and very effective tech-
nique is the plastic egg pegged 
above the hook.  This method 
helps reduce accidental snagging 
of the fish but may require a small 
split shot #4 or #6 depending on 
the speed and depth of the water. 
Cast well above the fish and make 
sure your indicator is between you 
and the fish as opposed to being 
on the other side of the fish if you 
are sight fishing.  This will help 
avoid lining the fish.  Remember 
to use as small of an indicator as 
you can see.  Any movement or 
pausing of the indicator is a good 
reason to set the hook. 

If you do catch a spawning fish, 
playing and releasing it quickly 
will help it survive.  In the rare 
event a female is caught, not tak-
ing it out of the water will help her 
retain her eggs.  Taking the fish 
out of the water will add more 
stress.  The chances of the female 
fish dropping her eggs is pretty 
much a 99% chance she will expel 
her eggs; so leaving her in the wa-
ter and releasing the fish is a good 
idea.  Be careful and avoid falling 
into the water when it is this cold 
outside.   

January 14th at the Cherokee fair-
ground in Sapulpa OK is the an-
nual Tulsa Ok. clubs Fly Tying 
Show.  It is a one day show and 

Jimmy Tôs Fishing 
 Report — January 

starts at 9:00 am. till 3:00 PM 
Duane Hada is this year’s key note 
speaker.   It is a great little show so 
drop by if you are in Tulsa. 

Jim Traylor 
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2ÉÖÅÒÓÉÄÅ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 7ÈÉÔÅ 2ÉÖÅÒ 
#ÁÂÉÎÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÏÔ ÔÕÂÓ ÁÎÄ ǢÒÅÐÌÁÃÅÓ  
 ,ÏÄÇÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÌÅÅÐÓ ΰήΈ'ÕÉÄÅÄ &ÉÓÈÉÎÇ 
 ίή ÍÉÎÕÔÅÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ .ÏÒÔÈ &ÏÒË 2ÉÖÅÒ 

×××Ȣ×ÈÉÔÅÒÉÖÅÒÒÅÓÏÒÔȢÃÏÍ 
ζεή βηη-αήγδ 

NAFF Christmas Party 

http://www.whiteriverresort.com


PO Box 1213 
Mountain Home, AR 72653 

North Arkansas Fly Fishers 

Activities of Interest to NAFF members 
January 
 Monday 2 nd  Trout Unlimited 6:00-8:00 El Chico  
Tuesday 3rd NAFF Board Meeting 1:00-3:00 First Security Bank  
Monday 9th Trout Unlimited 6:00-8:00 El Chico  
Monday 9th Beginning Fly Tying Class 6:00-8:00 Van Matre Senior Center  
Tuesday 10th Sowbug Committee Meeting 1:00-3:00 Baxter County Library  
Monday 16th Beginning Fly Tying Class 6:00-8:00 Van Matre Senior Center   
Tuesday 17th NAFF Club Meeting 7:00-9:00 Van Matre Senior Center  
Monday 23rd Beginning Fly Tying Class 6:00-8:00 Van Matre Senior Center  
Monday 30th Beginning Fly Tying Class 6:00-8:00 Van Matre Senior Center 
 
February 
Saturday 4th Intermediate to Advanced Fly Tying Class 9:00-3:00 Van Matre Senior Center with Dennis Gal-
yardt 
Monday 6th   Trout Unlimited 6:00-8:00 El Chico  
Tuesday 7th NAFF Board Meeting 1:00-3:00 First Security Bank  
Tuesday 14th  Sowbug Committee Meeting 1:00-3:00 Baxter County Library 
Tuesday 21st NAFF Club Meeting 7:00-9:00 Van Matre Senior Center 


